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St. James United Church of Christ in Lovettsville will participate in Evolution Weekend, an annual event led by clergy to oppose the undermining of science, and specifically the basic principles of evolution, in the name of religion. Organized eight years ago by The Clergy Letter Project (http://www.theclergyletterproject.org/) around the birthday of Charles Darwin,

“Evolution Weekend is an opportunity for serious discussion and reflection on the relationship between religion and science. An ongoing goal has been to elevate the quality of the discussion on this critical topic, and to show that religion and science are not adversaries. Rather, they look at the natural world from quite different perspectives and ask, and answer, different questions.”

For years, the promotion of creationism (and more recently, “intelligent design”) as a substitute for science has created the misperception that faith and science are incompatible. These activities have often also defamed Charles Darwin as an enemy of compassion and morality, falsely associating his work with the unrelated concept of “social darwinism.”

“In Darwin’s book The Descent of Man, he mentioned only twice the idea of ‘survival of the fittest,’ but wrote 95 times about love – as well as 92 times about moral sensitivity and 200 times about brain and mind,” says the Rev. Don Prange. In the celebration of Evolution Weekend “we lift up Darwin’s original full vision that reveals caring, love, moral evolution and education as the prime drivers in helping us rise above much of the moral and spiritual mess we are in today.”

In that spirit of education, St. James will host several Loudoun members of Beltway Atheists to discuss their own convictions and the ways in which similar misrepresentations of atheism have led to unneeded hostility in the public square. We lift up these recent words of author Susan Jacoby: “Atheists do not want to deny religious believers the comfort of their faith. We do want our fellow citizens to respect our deeply held conviction that the absence of an afterlife lends a greater, not a lesser, moral importance to our actions on earth.”

The service and discussion will be held Sunday, February 10 at 11:00 a.m., followed by refreshments, at St. James United Church of Christ, 10 East Broad Way in Lovettsville. All are welcome.

